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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 7th May 2011
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison

Attendees

Wesley Thompson, David Johnston, John Patton, Fred McCrea, Patricia Gibson, David Leonard, Jeanette Morton, Ronnie White, Morris Cameron, Stephen Kennedy, Allan Davison, Alan Hunter, Ken Tweedie
Apologies
Ronnie Kennedy, Jane Smith, Bob Quick, Paul Kirk
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted.

Correspondence
In the absence of the secretary AD said the only correspondence he was aware of was in relation to UKBBA which will be covered later, and the receipt of a cheque for £200 from Strabane Council to cover expenses in relation to the adjudicator at the recent contest.

Treasurer’s Report

Ken Tweedie said that at 21 April 2011 the balance in the account was £4232.53. There are still a number of un-presented cheques from the recent contest etc and when they are cleared the balance will be closer to £2700. Both the FBL and NIBA have forwarded cheques re insurance.

The entry fees of £610, programme sales of £83 and sponsorship of £400 as already discussed will more than cover the expenses of £799.91.

AD confirmed that the affiliation fee to EBBA was split 50/50 with NIBA.

The Investment account still stands at £2051.82
KT advised that the balance at bank on 25th March was £5279.38 with Investment Portfolio balance of £2051.82. 

AD apologised and said he will see D Lowry shortly to get last years accounts signed off.

Solos & Quartets 2011
Now all done and dusted. Another good year with large entries. 
Spring Festival
AD said that in addition to the £200 received recently from Strabane Council a further £200 is expected from North West Music Festival. As a result we will end up making a profit but this is only due to the substantial and much appreciated subsidies / sponsorship from the Strabane Council and North West Music Festival. Generally most people are happy with things although it is appreciated it is a fair distance to travel.

Band of the Year
Mainly for the benefit for those attendees who were not present at the last meeting AD explained briefly the reasons why only the “senior” bands in organisations were counted in contests.
QUB Contest
AD said he had spoken to Michael Alcorn earlier today and a further meeting has been arranged for Monday at 4.30pm. The Whitla Hall has been booked and MA has money set aside for prize money etc although he now has some concerns that with “belt tightening “at Queens things may change.

M Cameron said 1st Old Boys are considering going to the Scottish Open which takes place the same weekend – decision should be made inside next couple of weeks.

AD said BBL would bear this in mind and hopefully things will be a bit clearer by the time of next month’s meeting – for example if we change the date can we still get the hall free of charge etc

If the contest goes ahead the format still has to be decided upon – all play in a mixed section or play in our normal format etc.

Please turn over…


UKBBA
AD said an email had been sent out to the bands on 24 April 2011 and he had been hoping to get some responses to take to a working group on Thursday. Things are still very much in the early stages and if things are adopted in July it will probably be early 2012 before the new organisation will exist. The BFBB will change to become the English FBB. The main meeting will be in Birmingham on 2 July 2011.

AD read out the detailed responses received from M Cameron on behalf of 1ST Old Boys and from M Alcorn. AD said he really appreciated the time and effort etc put in to the responses and at least he had some feedback to the meetings etc.

Further explanations etc were given by AD. At present there are numerous Brass Band organisations throughout the UK and the idea is to try and get better co-operation and co-ordination between all the various parties and to share best practice from the different organisations. At present N Ireland and Wales would be seen as the poor relations and the Scottish set up would appear to be the best. However even the Scots can see some benefits arising from a new set up. At present all the input is on a voluntary basis. It is envisaged the cost per band will only be in the region of £10 per annum to run the organisation.

AD said it will represent all of the UK and NI will have a position at the top level.

One concern is that the NIBA is the senior organisation in NI rather than the BBL.  

A lengthy discussion followed and AD thanked everyone for their input. This was an initiative to try and getting better co-operation / co-ordination throughout the UK and at least from NI we have got a few ideas up for consideration and it was the general opinion that we should at least give things a chance and see how they go. AD can give more feedback at the next meeting.
Other Business
AD thanked Stephen Kennedy for agreeing to take the minutes of the meeting at short notice.
Next Meeting

The BBL will meet again on Saturday 4th June at 3pm in Laganvale Bandroom.
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